
 

 
 

Foundation Lunch 2024 
LOGISTICAL DETAILS 

 
Parking 
If you have been issued with a parking permit it will be linked to in your final details email (sent before 
the event). Please print your permit and display it on your dashboard (alternatively, please display a 
note with your name). The Porters will have a full list of all those given permission to park. Upon arrival 
at the Garden Hostel car park, please ring the intercom and give your name – the gate will then be 
opened for you. If the Garden Hostel car park is full, please try the field, to the left of the entrance to 
Garden Hostel or go to the King’s Field car park, near the University Library (see College parking map on 
the event webpage). 
 
As with all parking in College, it is offered subject to availability on the day and cannot be guaranteed. 
In the event that Members are unable to park in College there a number of car parks in and around 
Cambridge, including the Grand Arcade car park on Corn Exchange Street. More information about 
parking in Cambridge can be found online at www.cambridge.gov.uk/parking  
 
Entrance to King’s 
Please be aware that on 16 March there will be Visitor Guides staffing the College gates. Their task is to 
reduce unnecessary disturbance, maintain a secure and safe environment and manage and control the 
flow of tourists to the College and Chapel. When asked, please let them know that you are a guest 
attending the Foundation Lunch event or show them your King’s Members card. If you do not already 
have a King’s Members card and would like one, they can be requested from events@kings.cam.ac.uk.  
 
Foundation Concert 
We are sorry to announce that due to unforeseen circumstances, the Foundation Concert has reluctantly 
been cancelled. There will therefore not be a rehearsal to watch at 2.30pm. In place of the Foundation 
Concert, Members are warmly invited to attend a special choral Evensong in which returning members of 
the Choir are invited to sing. 

 
Dress Code 
The Foundation Lunch is an informal / business casual event. 
 
Wi-Fi Access 
Guests are welcome to use the College Wi-Fi. Details for signing to the King’s network will be available  
at the registration desk. 
 
After the event 
The back gate (on Queen’s Road) and Webb’s Court gate have now been fitted with exit buttons, should 
you be leaving after opening hours. The front gate also has an exit panel to open the door (see signs).  
 
Cancellations 
If your plans change and you can no longer attend, please do let us know as soon as is convenient.  
 
Contact Details 
If you need to contact the College in advance of or on the day of the event, please email, call or leave a 
message. Voicemails will be checked on the day. 
 
Tel: +44 (0)1223 767 497 
Email: events@kings.cam.ac.uk  
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